TRƯỜNG THCS LÝ TỰ TRỌNG

ĐỀ THAM KHẢO

ĐỀ THI TUYỂN SINH VÀO LỚP 10 THPT NĂM HỌC 2024 - 2025 Môn: TIẾNG ANH

Thời gian: 90 phút (không kể thời gian giao đề) (Đề thi này có 04 trang)

duợc phát âm khác với các từ còn lại. (0,8 điểm) 1. A. manages B. laughs C. photographs D. makeg 2. A. raised B. walked C. replaced D. helped 3. A. reduce B. fence C. prevent D. receive 4. A. leigure B. decision C. engure D. closure Câu II. Chọn một phương án A, B, C hoặc D ứng với từ hoặc cụm từ thích hợp để hoàn thành các câu sau. (3,2 điểm) 1. You and I shouldn't go to those streets when it turns dark,? A. should you B. should I C. should we D. should they 2. I thanked the woman helped me. A. Which B. whom C. whose D. who 3. My brother never enjoys classical music and A. I don't, too B. I don't, either C. so do I D. neither don't I 4. You should pay to what the instructor is saying. A. attendance B. intention C. convention D. attention 5. You leave your door unlocked when you go out. A thief may break into your house. A. mustn't B. should C. needn't D. can 6 my father did not hold a well-paid job, he enjoyed his job a lot. A. However B. Despite C. Although D. Because 7. My brother drives than my father. A. more fastly				từ có phần gạch chân
2. A. raised 3. A. reduce B. fence C. prevent D. receive 4. A. leisure B. decision C. ensure D. closure Câu II. Chọn một phương án A, B, C hoặc D ứng với từ hoặc cụm từ thích hợp để hoàn thành các câu sau. (3,2 điểm) 1. You and I shouldn't go to those streets when it turns dark, A. should you B. should I C. should we D. should they 2. I thanked the woman helped me. A. which B. whom C. whose D. who 3. My brother never enjoys classical music and A. I don't, too B. I don't, either C. so do I D. neither don't I 4. You should pay to what the instructor is saying. A. attendance B. intention C. convention D. attention 5. You leave your door unlocked when you go out. A thief may break into your house. A. mustn't B. should C. needn't D. can 6. my father did not hold a well-paid job, he enjoyed his job a lot. A. However B. Despite C. Although D. Because 7. My brother drives A. more fastly B. fastly C. faster D. fast 8. This is tea that I think I'll have another cup. A. good enough B. too good C. so good D. such good 9. It that Ha Long Bay is a wonder of Viet Nam. A. knows B. is known C. is knowing D. known 10. I gave her a purse on her 20th birthday. A. brown small leather C. brown leather small D. small leather C. brown leather small D. small leather C. brown leather small D. small leather brown 11. Every citizen has to to the building of his country. A. make a decision B. make a solution				D 1
4. A. leigure B. decision C. engure D. clogure Câu II. Chọn một phương án A, B, C hoặc D ứng với từ hoặc cụm từ thích họp để hoàn thành các câu sau. (3,2 điểm) 1. You and I shouldn't go to those streets when it turns dark,? A. should you B. should I C. should we D. should they 2. I thanked the woman helped me. A. which B. whom C. whose D. who 3. My brother never enjoys classical music and A. I don't, too B. I don't, either C. so do I D. neither don't I 4. You should pay to what the instructor is saying. A. attendance B. intention C. convention D. attention 5. You leave your door unlocked when you go out. A thief may break into your house. A. mustn't B. should C. needn't D. can 6 my father did not hold a well-paid job, he enjoyed his job a lot. A. However B. Despite C. Although D. Because 7. My brother drives than my father. A. more fastly B. fastly C. faster D. fast 8. This is tea that I think I'll have another cup. A. good enough B. too good C. so good D. such good 9. It that Ha Long Bay is a wonder of Viet Nam. A. knows B. is known C. is knowing D. known 10. I gave her a purse on her 20th birthday. A. brown small leather B. small brown leather C. brown leather small D. small leather brown 11. Every citizen has to to the building of his country. A. make a decision B. make a solution	1. A. manages	B. laughs	C. photographs	D. makes
4. A. leigure B. decision C. engure D. clogure Câu II. Chọn một phương án A, B, C hoặc D ứng với từ hoặc cụm từ thích họp để hoàn thành các câu sau. (3,2 điểm) 1. You and I shouldn't go to those streets when it turns dark,? A. should you B. should I C. should we D. should they 2. I thanked the woman helped me. A. which B. whom C. whose D. who 3. My brother never enjoys classical music and A. I don't, too B. I don't, either C. so do I D. neither don't I 4. You should pay to what the instructor is saying. A. attendance B. intention C. convention D. attention 5. You leave your door unlocked when you go out. A thief may break into your house. A. mustn't B. should C. needn't D. can 6 my father did not hold a well-paid job, he enjoyed his job a lot. A. However B. Despite C. Although D. Because 7. My brother drives than my father. A. more fastly B. fastly C. faster D. fast 8. This is tea that I think I'll have another cup. A. good enough B. too good C. so good D. such good 9. It that Ha Long Bay is a wonder of Viet Nam. A. knows B. is known C. is knowing D. known 10. I gave her a purse on her 20th birthday. A. brown small leather B. small brown leather C. brown leather small D. small leather brown 11. Every citizen has to to the building of his country. A. make a decision B. make a solution	2. A. rais <u>ed</u>	B. walked	C. replaced	D. help <u>ed</u>
Câu II. Chọn một phương án A, B, C hoặc D ứng với từ hoặc cụm từ thích hợp để hoàn thành các câu sau. (3,2 điểm) 1. You and I shouldn't go to those streets when it turns dark,? A. should you B. should I C. should we D. should they 2. I thanked the woman helped me. A. which B. whom C. whose D. who 3. My brother never enjoys classical music and A. I don't, too B. I don't, either C. so do I D. neither don't I 4. You should pay to what the instructor is saying. A. attendance B. intention C. convention D. attention 5. You leave your door unlocked when you go out. A thief may break into your house. A. mustn't B. should C. needn't D. can 6 my father did not hold a well-paid job, he enjoyed his job a lot. A. However B. Despite C. Although D. Because 7. My brother drives than my father. A. more fastly B. fastly C. faster D. fast 8. This is tea that I think I'll have another cup. A. good enough B. too good C. so good D. such good 9. It that Ha Long Bay is a wonder of Viet Nam. A. knows B. is known C. is knowing D. known 10. I gave her a purse on her 20th birthday. A. brown small leather C. brown leather small D. small leather brown 11. Every citizen has to to the building of his country. A. make a decision B. make a solution				
hop de hoàn thành các câu sau. (3,2 điểm) 1. You and I shouldn't go to those streets when it turns dark,? A. should you B. should I C. should we D. should they 2. I thanked the woman helped me. A. which B. whom C. whose D. who 3. My brother never enjoys classical music and A. I don't, too B. I don't, either C. so do I D. neither don't I 4. You should pay to what the instructor is saying. A. attendance B. intention C. convention D. attention 5. You leave your door unlocked when you go out. A thief may break into your house. A. mustn't B. should C. needn't D. can 6 my father did not hold a well-paid job, he enjoyed his job a lot. A. However B. Despite C. Although D. Because 7. My brother drives than my father. A. more fastly B. fastly C. faster D. fast 8. This is tea that I think I'll have another cup. A. good enough B. too good C. so good D. such good 9. It that Ha Long Bay is a wonder of Viet Nam. A. knows B. is known C. is knowing D. known 10. I gave her a purse on her 20th birthday. A. brown small leather C. brown leather small D. small leather brown 11. Every citizen has to to the building of his country. A. make a decision B. make a solution	4. A. lei <u>s</u> ure	B. deci <u>s</u> 10n	C. ensure	D. closure
1. You and I shouldn't go to those streets when it turns dark,? A. should you B. should I C. should we D. should they 2. I thanked the womanhelped me. A. which B. whom C. whose D. who 3. My brother never enjoys classical music and A. I don't, too B. I don't, either C. so do I D. neither don't I 4. You should pay to what the instructor is saying. A. attendance B. intention C. convention D. attention 5. You leave your door unlocked when you go out. A thief may break into your house. A. mustn't B. should C. needn't D. can 6 my father did not hold a well-paid job, he enjoyed his job a lot. A. However B. Despite C. Although D. Because 7. My brother drives than my father. A. more fastly B. fastly C. faster D. fast 8. This is tea that I think I'll have another cup. A. good enough B. too good C. so good D. such good 9. It that Ha Long Bay is a wonder of Viet Nam. A. knows B. is known C. is knowing D. known 10. I gave her a purse on her 20th birthday. A. brown small leather C. brown leather small D. small leather brown 11. Every citizen has to to the building of his country. A. make a decision B. make a solution				ới từ hoặc cụm từ thích
A. should you B. should I C. should we D. should they 2. I thanked the woman helped me. A. which B. whom C. whose D. who 3. My brother never enjoys classical music and A. I don't, too B. I don't, either C. so do I D. neither don't I 4. You should pay to what the instructor is saying. A. attendance B. intention C. convention D. attention 5. You leave your door unlocked when you go out. A thief may break into your house. A. mustn't B. should C. needn't D. can 6 my father did not hold a well-paid job, he enjoyed his job a lot. A. However B. Despite C. Although D. Because 7. My brother drives than my father. A. more fastly B. fastly C. faster D. fast 8. This is tea that I think I'll have another cup. A. good enough B. too good C. so good D. such good 9. It that Ha Long Bay is a wonder of Viet Nam. A. knows B. is known C. is knowing D. known 10. I gave her a purse on her 20th birthday. A. brown small leather B. small brown leather C. brown leather small D. small leather brown 11. Every citizen has to to the building of his country. A. make a decision B. make a solution	• 1		,	
2. I thanked the woman helped me. A. which B. whom C. whose D. who 3. My brother never enjoys classical music and A. I don't, too B. I don't, either C. so do I D. neither don't I 4. You should pay to what the instructor is saying. A. attendance B. intention C. convention D. attention 5. You leave your door unlocked when you go out. A thief may break into your house. A. mustn't B. should C. needn't D. can 6 my father did not hold a well-paid job, he enjoyed his job a lot. A. However B. Despite C. Although D. Because 7. My brother drives than my father. A. more fastly B. fastly C. faster D. fast 8. This is tea that I think I'll have another cup. A. good enough B. too good C. so good D. such good 9. It that Ha Long Bay is a wonder of Viet Nam. A. knows B. is known C. is knowing D. known 10. I gave her a purse on her 20 th birthday. A. brown small leather B. small brown leather C. brown leather small D. small leather brown 11. Every citizen has to to the building of his country. A. make a decision B. make a solution				
A. which B. whom C. whose D. who 3. My brother never enjoys classical music and A. I don't, too B. I don't, either C. so do I D. neither don't I 4. You should pay to what the instructor is saying. A. attendance B. intention C. convention D. attention 5. You leave your door unlocked when you go out. A thief may break into your house. A. mustn't B. should C. needn't D. can 6 my father did not hold a well-paid job, he enjoyed his job a lot. A. However B. Despite C. Although D. Because 7. My brother drives than my father. A. more fastly B. fastly C. faster D. fast 8. This is tea that I think I'll have another cup. A. good enough B. too good C. so good D. such good 9. It that Ha Long Bay is a wonder of Viet Nam. A. knows B. is known C. is knowing D. known 10. I gave her a purse on her 20 th birthday. A. brown small leather B. small brown leather C. brown leather small D. small leather brown 11. Every citizen has to to the building of his country. A. make a decision B. make a solution				D. should they
3. My brother never enjoys classical music and A. I don't, too B. I don't, either C. so do I D. neither don't I 4. You should pay to what the instructor is saying. A. attendance B. intention C. convention D. attention 5. You leave your door unlocked when you go out. A thief may break into your house. A. mustn't B. should C. needn't D. can 6 my father did not hold a well-paid job, he enjoyed his job a lot. A. However B. Despite C. Although D. Because 7. My brother drives than my father. A. more fastly B. fastly C. faster D. fast 8. This is tea that I think I'll have another cup. A. good enough B. too good C. so good D. such good 9. It that Ha Long Bay is a wonder of Viet Nam. A. knows B. is known C. is knowing D. known 10. I gave her a purse on her 20 th birthday. A. brown small leather B. small brown leather C. brown leather small D. small leather brown 11. Every citizen has to to the building of his country. A. make a decision B. make a solution	2. I thanked the wo	oman	helped me.	
A. I don't, too B. I don't, either C. so do I D. neither don't I 4. You should pay to what the instructor is saying. A. attendance B. intention C. convention D. attention 5. You leave your door unlocked when you go out. A thief may break into your house. A. mustn't B. should C. needn't D. can 6 my father did not hold a well-paid job, he enjoyed his job a lot. A. However B. Despite C. Although D. Because 7. My brother drives than my father. A. more fastly B. fastly C. faster D. fast 8. This is tea that I think I'll have another cup. A. good enough B. too good C. so good D. such good 9. It that Ha Long Bay is a wonder of Viet Nam. A. knows B. is known C. is knowing D. known 10. I gave her a purse on her 20th birthday. A. brown small leather B. small brown leather C. brown leather small D. small leather brown 11. Every citizen has to to the building of his country. A. make a decision B. make a solution	A. which	B. whom	C. whose D. w.	ho
A. I don't, too B. I don't, either C. so do I D. neither don't I 4. You should pay to what the instructor is saying. A. attendance B. intention C. convention D. attention 5. You leave your door unlocked when you go out. A thief may break into your house. A. mustn't B. should C. needn't D. can 6 my father did not hold a well-paid job, he enjoyed his job a lot. A. However B. Despite C. Although D. Because 7. My brother drives than my father. A. more fastly B. fastly C. faster D. fast 8. This is tea that I think I'll have another cup. A. good enough B. too good C. so good D. such good 9. It that Ha Long Bay is a wonder of Viet Nam. A. knows B. is known C. is knowing D. known 10. I gave her a purse on her 20th birthday. A. brown small leather B. small brown leather C. brown leather small D. small leather brown 11. Every citizen has to to the building of his country. A. make a decision B. make a solution	3. My brother never	er enjoys classic	cal music and	<u> </u>
 5. You leave your door unlocked when you go out. A thief may break into your house. A. mustn't B. should C. needn't D. can 6 my father did not hold a well-paid job, he enjoyed his job a lot. A. However B. Despite C. Although D. Because 7. My brother drives than my father. A. more fastly B. fastly C. faster D. fast 8. This is tea that I think I'll have another cup. A. good enough B. too good C. so good D. such good 9. It that Ha Long Bay is a wonder of Viet Nam. A. knows B. is known C. is knowing D. known 10. I gave her a purse on her 20th birthday. A. brown small leather C. brown leather small D. small leather brown 11. Every citizen has to to the building of his country. A. make a decision B. make a solution 	A. I don't, too	B. I don't, e	either C. so do	D. neither don't I
 5. You leave your door unlocked when you go out. A thief may break into your house. A. mustn't B. should C. needn't D. can 6 my father did not hold a well-paid job, he enjoyed his job a lot. A. However B. Despite C. Although D. Because 7. My brother drives than my father. A. more fastly B. fastly C. faster D. fast 8. This is tea that I think I'll have another cup. A. good enough B. too good C. so good D. such good 9. It that Ha Long Bay is a wonder of Viet Nam. A. knows B. is known C. is knowing D. known 10. I gave her a purse on her 20th birthday. A. brown small leather C. brown leather small D. small leather brown 11. Every citizen has to to the building of his country. A. make a decision B. make a solution 	4. You should pay	to	what the instructor i	s saying.
your house. A. mustn't B. should C. needn't D. can 6 my father did not hold a well-paid job, he enjoyed his job a lot. A. However B. Despite C. Although D. Because 7. My brother drives than my father. A. more fastly B. fastly C. faster D. fast 8. This is tea that I think I'll have another cup. A. good enough B. too good C. so good D. such good 9. It that Ha Long Bay is a wonder of Viet Nam. A. knows B. is known C. is knowing D. known 10. I gave her a purse on her 20 th birthday. A. brown small leather B. small brown leather C. brown leather small D. small leather brown 11. Every citizen has to to the building of his country. A. make a decision B. make a solution	A. attendance	B. intention	C. convention	D. attention
A. mustn't B. should C. needn't D. can 6 my father did not hold a well-paid job, he enjoyed his job a lot. A. However B. Despite C. Although D. Because 7. My brother drives than my father. A. more fastly B. fastly C. faster D. fast 8. This is tea that I think I'll have another cup. A. good enough B. too good C. so good D. such good 9. It that Ha Long Bay is a wonder of Viet Nam. A. knows B. is known C. is knowing D. known 10. I gave her a purse on her 20th birthday. A. brown small leather B. small brown leather C. brown leather small D. small leather brown 11. Every citizen has to to the building of his country. A. make a decision B. make a solution	5. You leave y	our door unlocl	ked when you go ou	t. A thief may break into
 6 my father did not hold a well-paid job, he enjoyed his job a lot. A. However B. Despite C. Although D. Because 7. My brother drives than my father. A. more fastly B. fastly C. faster D. fast 8. This is tea that I think I'll have another cup. A. good enough B. too good C. so good D. such good 9. It that Ha Long Bay is a wonder of Viet Nam. A. knows B. is known C. is knowing D. known 10. I gave her a purse on her 20th birthday. A. brown small leather B. small brown leather C. brown leather small D. small leather brown 11. Every citizen has to to the building of his country. A. make a decision B. make a solution 	your house.			·
A. However B. Despite C. Although D. Because 7. My brother drives than my father. A. more fastly B. fastly C. faster D. fast 8. This is tea that I think I'll have another cup. A. good enough B. too good C. so good D. such good 9. It that Ha Long Bay is a wonder of Viet Nam. A. knows B. is known C. is knowing D. known 10. I gave her a purse on her 20th birthday. A. brown small leather B. small brown leather C. brown leather small D. small leather brown 11. Every citizen has to to the building of his country. A. make a decision B. make a solution	A. mustn't	B. should	C. needn't	D. can
A. However B. Despite C. Although D. Because 7. My brother drives than my father. A. more fastly B. fastly C. faster D. fast 8. This is tea that I think I'll have another cup. A. good enough B. too good C. so good D. such good 9. It that Ha Long Bay is a wonder of Viet Nam. A. knows B. is known C. is knowing D. known 10. I gave her a purse on her 20th birthday. A. brown small leather B. small brown leather C. brown leather small D. small leather brown 11. Every citizen has to to the building of his country. A. make a decision B. make a solution	6. my fat	her did not hold	l a well-paid job, he	enjoyed his job a lot.
7. My brother drives than my father. A. more fastly B. fastly C. faster D. fast 8. This is tea that I think I'll have another cup. A. good enough B. too good C. so good D. such good 9. It that Ha Long Bay is a wonder of Viet Nam. A. knows B. is known C. is knowing D. known 10. I gave her a purse on her 20 th birthday. A. brown small leather B. small brown leather C. brown leather small D. small leather brown 11. Every citizen has to to the building of his country. A. make a decision B. make a solution				
A. more fastly B. fastly C. faster D. fast 8. This is	7. My brother driv	es th	an my father.	
8. This is tea that I think I'll have another cup. A. good enough B. too good C. so good D. such good 9. It that Ha Long Bay is a wonder of Viet Nam. A. knows B. is known C. is knowing D. known 10. I gave her a purse on her 20 th birthday. A. brown small leather B. small brown leather C. brown leather small D. small leather brown 11. Every citizen has to to the building of his country. A. make a decision B. make a solution	A. more fastly	B. fastly	C. faster D	. fast
 9. It that Ha Long Bay is a wonder of Viet Nam. A. knows B. is known C. is knowing D. known 10. I gave her a purse on her 20th birthday. A. brown small leather B. small brown leather C. brown leather small D. small leather brown 11. Every citizen has to to the building of his country. A. make a decision B. make a solution 	8. This is	tea tha	t I think I'll have and	other cup.
 9. It that Ha Long Bay is a wonder of Viet Nam. A. knows B. is known C. is knowing D. known 10. I gave her a purse on her 20th birthday. A. brown small leather B. small brown leather C. brown leather small D. small leather brown 11. Every citizen has to to the building of his country. A. make a decision B. make a solution 	A. good enough	B. too g	ood C. so good	D. such good
A. knows B. is known 10. I gave her a purse on her 20 th birthday. A. brown small leather B. small brown leather C. brown leather small D. small leather brown 11. Every citizen has to to the building of his country. A. make a decision B. make a solution	9. It that I	Ha Long Bay is	a wonder of Viet Na	m.
10. I gave her a purse on her 20 th birthday. A. brown small leather C. brown leather small D. small leather brown 11. Every citizen has to to the building of his country. A. make a decision B. make a solution				
A. brown small leather C. brown leather small D. small leather brown 11. Every citizen has to A. make a decision B. small brown leather D. small leather brown to the building of his country. B. make a solution	10. I gave her a	pu	ırse on her 20 th birtho	lay.
C. brown leather small 11. Every citizen has to to the building of his country. A. make a decision D. small leather brown to the building of his country. B. make a solution	A. brown small	leather B	. small brown leather	r
11. Every citizen has to to the building of his country. A. make a decision B. make a solution	C. brown leather	small D	small leather brow	n
	A. make a decis	sion P	make a solution	
12. When I was a student, I small allowances from my parents.	12. When I was a	student. I	small allowar	nces from my parents.
A. lived out B. lived on C. lived off D. lived with	A lived out	R lived on	C lived off	D lived with
Chọn một phương án A, B, C hoặc D ứng với từ gần nghĩa với từ được gạch			_	
	chân.	, <i>un 1</i> 1, <i>b</i> , <i>c no</i>	ue D ung voi in gun	roi in unve guen
13. I received housing benefit when I was <u>unemployed</u> .		sing benefit who	en I was unemployed	d.

A. out of order practice	B. out of fashion	C. out of work	D. out of	
*	place to enjoy life, it's a b	secutiful and hasnital	hla city with	
its famous cultural he		Cautiful and <u>nospitul</u>	ore city with	
	noticeable C. affec	tionata D frien	dl _v	
	A, B, C hoặc D ứng với c	an aab iái bun uób ii	ong cac ann	
huống giao tiếp sau.	u vary much for your dan	ection "		
	u very much for your don	auon.		
- Ann : "' A. Not a chance		D Cuma 1911 da	:4	
·		B. Sure, I'll do		
C. It's my pleasure		D. Yes, do it no		
	like to have lunch with us			
A. Yes, I'd love to		B. Yes, I would		
C. No, I wouldn't l	ıke	D. All right		
Câ., III T 64 18		hahân A. D. C. ha ĕa	D tuona of o	
câu sau đây. (0,8 điển	i sai trong bốn phần gạci	a chan A, Б, С поцс	D trong cac	
		on my mother come h	omo	
	eparing in the kitchen who		onie.	
	B. in C. wher			
	s English better than any			
	ter C. anyone			
	the <u>disease</u> was caused <u>b</u>		5.	
	B. disease C. by			
-	an hour to play soccer ev			
A. My B. an	C. to play D.	every		
Câu IV Viết dang đị	úng của các động từ tron	og ngoặc đổ hoàn thà	mh các câu	
sau. (0,8 điểm)	ing cua cac aọng ta tron	g ngoặc ác noàn tha	nn cac cau	
1 He always (in	terrupt) others w	hile they are talking		
2 I an is yery hung	rry norry becourse she (n	of oot	uthing since	
yesterday.	ry now because she (n	or car) an	ytilling since	
•	n't mind (holn)	na with my hamawar	1,-	
1. It took I on Anh ty	n't mind (help) r	ne with thy nomework w	K rostondov	
4. It took Lan Ann tw	vo hours (finish)h	ier main nomework y	esterday.	
Câu V Viết dang đị	ing của từ trong ngoặc (đổ hoàn thành các c	âu sau (0 8	
điểm)	ing cuu iu iiong ngoặc (ie noun inunn cac c	<i>uu suu.</i> (0,0	
	ya mada gama impartant	about Con C	Doong Covo	
	re made some important	about Son L	Joong Cave.	
(discover)	1 4	41	1	
2. The government h	as plans to	this city. (r	noaern)	
2. The government has plans to this city. (modern) 3. How can we make the subject more to young people? (interest)				
4. President Barrack Obama was greeted by Vietnamese people.				
(warm)				
~ ~			. ~ .	
Cầu VI.Chọn một ph	hương án đúng A, B, C	hoặc D đề điên vào c	rhô trông	

trong đoạn văn sau: (0,8 điểm)

Teenagers do not spend as much money as their parents think, according

to the findings of a recent survey. The survey included 300 teenagers, 13-18 years old, from all over Britain. By the time they reach their teens, many children see their weekly (1) money rise dramatically to an average of £20. Greater access to cash among teenagers does not mean that they are more irresponsible. Although they have more cash, (2) debt is increasing. (3) ______, most children make an effort to put some aside for the future. Instead of wasting their pocket money on sweets or magazines, the majority of the children (4) _____ took part in the survey save more than half of their cash. 1. A. pocket B. save C. spend D. free 2. A. worryingly C. worries D. worried **B.** worry 3. A. However B. Although C. Therefore D. Whereas 4. A. whom B. which C. whose D. who

Câu VII. Đọc đoạn văn sau và chọn câu trả lời đúng A, B, C hoặc D cho các câu hỏi bên dưới. (0,8 điểm)

Many children have music classes when they attend school. So how exactly can children benefit from studying music?

According to some studies, musical training can develop the part of children's brain that is involved with languages, so they can understand their own language better. It could also help with learning a second language. What's more, children who have studied music also seem to score better in other areas. For example, reading music includes learning about quarter and half notes, which are basically fractions, like in mathematics. And when children are learning about rhythm, they are counting the notes in a piece of music. So these school subjects seem to be connected.

Music can also let children explore new ideas, think in a creative way. and gam confidence. If they are learning the guitar, it can be really exciting when they can invent their own pieces of music. Moreover, when they do that, they are also practising their listening skills because they have to listen carefully to the music they are making. This is particularly important when they perform with other people.

One of the biggest benefits, of course, is that listening to music helps children to be less stressed. And creating music can make them feel the same way. And who knows? Maybe their musical knowledge will open up a great career path for them in the future.

- 1: According to the passage, which of the following statements is NOT true?
- A. Studying can help children learn languages better.
- **B.** Creating music helps improve children s listening skill.
- C. Children with musical knowledge are certain to have a great career path.
- **D.** There may be some links between music reading and maths.
- 2: The word "it" in paragraph 2 refers to _____
- A. their own language B. children's brain

- C. musical training D. a second language
- **3:** What are children learning about when counting the notes in a piece of music?

A. another languageB. rhythmC. their mother tongueD. fractions

4: What is the main topic of the passage?

A. The influence of music on babies
C. Career paths in music for children
D. The benefits of learning music for

children

Câu VIII. Đọc đoạn văn sau và trả lời các câu hỏi bên dưới. (0,8 điểm)

America is known as the land of opportunity. Thousands of people immigrate to the United States every year from different parts of the world to have access to these kinds of opportunities. This is what is known as, "the American dream".

America is also home to many of the world's top colleges and universities. The California Institute of Technology is a top world-ranked college that focuses highly on science and engineering. It is located in the city of Pasadena. Harvard University is another top world-ranked college that you might be familiar with. The buildings at Harvard date all the way back to the year 1636, making Harvard the oldest university in the United States. It is located in the state of Massachusetts. University of California, Los Angeles (UCLA) is another institute worthy of recognition. Located next to Hollywood, UCLA has distinguished itself as a prestigious and selective university due to the number of people who apply for admission throughout the United States. The universities mentioned are but a few of the many other excellent schools that make the United States so outstanding.

- 1. How many people immigrate to the United States every year?
- 2. Why do people want to live in the United States?
- 3. Is Harvard the oldest university in the United States?
- 4. Is the California Institute of Technology located in the city of Pasadena or in the state of Massachusetts?

Câu IX. Viết lại các câu sau sao cho nghĩa của câu không thay đổi so với câu đã in ở trước đó. (1,2 điểm)

cau aa in o trivocao. (1,2 aiem)	
1. A company called Pharma produced a lot of toys last year.	
A lot of	
2. "I am going to visit my former teacher with my friends tonight" L said.	æ
Lan	
3. He doesn't come to my party because he is on business. If	
4. The last time John went out with me was 3 weeks ago.	

5. My sister is a more attractive performer than my friend.My sister								
Thoug	jh	•••••	•••••	НÉ	T	•••••	••••••	
				1112	•			
TRƯỜNG THCS LÝ TỰ ĐÁP ÁN ĐỀ THI TUYỂN SINH VÀO LỚP 10 TRỌNG THPT								
	nr Ti	HAM KE	LÅO.	7	N		C 2024 - 2	
	DE II	naw Kr	1AU] Thời	gian: 90		IÊNG AN hông kể th	(H ời gian giao đề)
				11101	giaii. A	o pilat (M	nong ke in	oi gian giao aej
	-		_	, B, C hoạ còn lại. (C		_	có phần gọ	ạch chân
1. A			4.C	• (, ,			
						ứng với t	từ hoặc cị	um từ thích
				ı. (3,2 điể	*	_ ~	0.5	
1.C	2.D	3.B	4.D	5.A	6.C	7.C	8.D	
9.B		~		13.C			16.A	D tuona of o
	11. 1 tm 1 u đây. (0	- ,	ai trong	oon pnan	gạch c	nan A, b	s, C noạc 1	D trong các
1.A	<i>u uuy.</i> (0 2.D	3.D	4.C					
		٥.٠		ic đông từ	r trong i	ngoặc để	hoàn thài	nh các câu
),8 điểm)		3					
1. is always interupting				2. has	n't eaten			
3. helping				4. to f	inish			
Câu V. Viết dạng đúng của từ trong ngoặc để hoàn thành các câu sau. (0,8								
điểm)							_	
	overies		2. m	odernize		3. inte	resting	4.
warmly								
Câu VI.Chọn một phương án đúng A, B, C hoặc D để điền vào chỗ trống trong đoạn văn sau: (0,8 điểm)								
irong 1A	uoạn vai	a sau: (v	,o <i>atem)</i> 2B			3C		4D
Câu VII. Đọc đoạn văn sau và chọn câu trả lời đúng A, B, C hoặc D cho								
	-	n dưới. (-			, =, =,	
1D		`	2C	,		3B		4D
Câu V	III. Đọc	đoạn vă	in sau vä	ì trả lời c	ác câu h	iỏi bên d	uới. (0,8 đ	tiểm)
1. Thousands of people (immigrate to the United States every year.)								
2.							nity so the	y want to
3	have access to these kinds of opportunities. 3. Yes, / Yes, it is.							

- 4. It is located in the city of Pasadena. / in the city of Pasadena. Câu IX. Viết lại các câu sau sao cho nghĩa của câu không thay đổi so với câu đã in ở trước đó. (1,2 điểm)
 - 1. A lot of toys were produced by a company called Pharma last year.
 - 2. Lan said/ told (that) she was going to visit her former teacher with her friends that night.
 - 3. If he wasn't / weren't on business, he would come to my party.
 - 4. John has not gone out with me for 3 weeks.
 - 5. My sister performs more attractively than my friend (does).

PHÒNG GD & ĐT VIỆT TRÌ TRƯỜNG THCS KIM ĐỨC

C

KỲ THI TUYỂN SINH VÀO LỚP 10 THPT NĂM HOC 2024 - 2025

Môn: TIẾNG ANH

ĐỀ THAM KHẢO

Thời gian: 90 phút (không kể thời gian giao đề)

(Đề tham khảo có 03 trang)

Câu I. Chọn một phương án A, B, C hoặc D ứng với từ có phần gạch chân được phát âm khác với các từ còn lại. (0,8 điểm)

1. A. souvenir	B. sure	C. stick	D. similar	
2. A. comment	B. conduct	C. content	D. confuse	
3. A. imagines	B. cultures	C. motorbikes	D. involves	
4. A. pass <u>ed</u>	B. raised	C. pleased	D. clos <u>ed</u>	
Câu II. Chọn một phương án đúng A , B , C hoặc D ứng với từ hoặc cụm từ thích hợp để hoàn thành các câu sau. (3,2 điểm)				
A. haven't John an C. do they	have hardly done the nd Mary B. have D. have English Certification.	en't they they	? an apply for the job.	
A. who has an	B. who	se		
C. that has an	that has an D. which has an			
3. Peter: "I don't i	think greasy foods ar	re good for you." –	John:	
A. Neither do I	B. So d	lo I		

C. I do, either	D. I do, too
4. Thanks to the elevated walk	ways, can be much safer.
A. sightseers	B. drivers
C. pedestrians	D. cyclists
5. Must we do this exercise too	day? - No, We
A. can't	B. won't
C. needn't	D. mustn't
6. We should stop smoking	it is extremely harmful to our health.
A. despite	B. although
C. because of	D. because
7. Mr. Ba is to bu	y a new car for his boy.
A. not rich enough	B. rich not enough
C. enough rich not	D. enough not rich
8. Her son is said	from Harvard University five years ago.
A. having graduated	B. to have graduated
C. being graduated	D. to be graduated
9. I think, people in Viet Nam	live than those in Afghanistan.
A. more happy	B. more happily
C. happier	D. happilier
10. My daughter likes playing early morning.	with a(n)rope to get lean in the
A. old black leather skipping	B. black leather old skipping
C. skipping black old leather	D. leather old black skipping
11. Make sure you u	s a visit when you are in town again.
A. give	B. do
C. pay	D. have
12. She is so tired that she can	't what the teacher is saying.
A. make up	B. make in
C. make out	D. make on

với phần được gạc	h chân.	•	•
13. The old house r	emained <u>intact</u> ov	ver the centuries.	
A. in ruins	B. damaged	C. broken	D. untouched
14. The numbers of years. <u>Likewise</u> , the		-	gnificantly in the last 5 antial rise.
A. Adversely	B. Similarly	y	
C. Comparably	D. Convers	sely	
Chọn một phương trong các tình huố		C hoặc D ứng v	ới câu đáp lại phù hợp
15. David and Mary David: "It's terrible Mary:" A. Don't worry. Ev C. Ok. What's that' 16. Laura and David	e. I don't think I w erything will be a	vill be able to pas	B. Let's try it. D. Why not pass it?
			. Do you think so?"
David: "	·		•
A. I think it's good		B. I can't agree	with you more.
C. I don't think it w	ill happen.	D. I am not inte	elligent.
Câu III. Tìm một các câu sau đây. (b		phần gạch châ	n A, B, C hoặc D trong
 The Soviet Union A I am <u>driving</u> John 	B In to the <u>airport</u> tor	\mathbf{C}	D car is repaired.
3. Like many childi	en in this club, <u>th</u>	at boy is keen of B	making models. C D
4. She has made \underline{a} s	tudy of plastic bag	gs and <u>he</u> r effect	on the <u>environment</u> .
A	В	C	D
Câu IV. Viết dạng sau. (0,8 điểm)	đúng của động	từ trong ngoặc	để hoàn chỉnh các câu
1.We (watch)night.		_TV when our f	riend came home last
2. They (not see)		thei	r brothers since they left.

Chọn một phương án đúng A, B, C hoặc D ứng với từ/cụm từ đồng nghĩa

3. They agreed (not tell)	_anyone about what had happened.
4. The childen are used to (stay)	up late at weekend.
Câu V. Viết dạng đúng của từ trong ngoặ điểm)	c để hoàn chỉnh các câu sau. (0,8
1. With a goodof the criminal from to find him easily. (describe)	m witnesses, the police were able
2. It's for people to live on Venusuitable for human life. (possibility) 3, the step mother was v 4. The teacher warned the children that if the punished. (behave)	ery cruel to her. (fortunate)
Câu VI. Chọn một phương án đúng (A, B, trong đoạn văn sau. (0,8 điểm)	, C hoặc D) để điền vào chỗ trống
Is there life on Mars? Many people have w writers of science-fiction think of people for Others imagine "Martians" as monsters with In studying this planet, astronomers have for Mars. The first indication of this is that M other words, Earth's seasons, such as spring Because these seasons exist, it may be prother higher life forms to be found on Mars Astronomers also think that perhaps a small found on Mars. In 1887, an Italian astronomered markings on Mars's surface. The	from Mars as little green creatures. In many eyes. If found that life may be possible on ars has seasons, just like Earth. In ag or summer, occur on Mars too. Hossible for (1) and I amount of water vapor could be tronomer, Giovanni Schiaparelli,
This finding (2) astronomers on Mars, life forms	_